
 

 

 
Report to: Cabinet  

 
Date of meeting: 
 

10 December 2019 

Report by:  Director of Children’s Services 
 

Title: Annual Progress Report of Looked After Children’s Services  
1 April 2018 – 31 March 2019 
 

Purpose: To outline the performance of the Looked After Children’s Service 
between 1 April 2018 to 31 March 2019 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION:  Cabinet is recommended to note the contents of the 
report 
 
 
1. Background  
 

The Annual Report is attached as Appendix 1.  At present the full comparative 
national data is still not available and so an update will be provided to the next 
Corporate Parenting Panel meeting so that local performance can be 
assessed in that context. 

 
2. Budget Implications 
 

The services for Looked After Children (LAC) are supported via core funding 
from the CSA budget, a small proportion of the Dedicated Schools Grant and 
the Pupil Premium for additional education support for children.  

 
3. Conclusion and reason for recommendation 
 

The Corporate Parenting Panel has reviewed and agreed the contents of the 
report.        

 
Stuart Gallimore 
Director of Children’s Services 
 
Contact Officers: 
Teresa Lavelle-Hill, Head of Looked After Children’s Services 01323 747197 
Sally Carnie, Head of Looked After Children’s Services 01323 747197 
 
Local Members:  All 
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: None 
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